
1

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no responsibility 
for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly 
disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the 
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SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT

CHANGE OF AUDITOR

Reference is made to the announcement of Century Entertainment International Holdings Limited 
(the “Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) dated 16 March 2023 in relation to 
the change of auditor (the “Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined, capitalised terms used 
herein shall have the same meanings as those defined in the Announcement.

The Company would like to provide supplementary information on the reasons of the change of 
auditors of the Company.

According to the letter of resignation received from Prism, Prism confirmed that in respect of their 
resignation as auditor of the Company, they had taken into consideration many factors including 
the professional risk associated with the audit and availability of the internal resources to meet the 
reporting deadline.

Prism issued disclaimer of opinion on the Company’s financial statements for the year ended 
31 March 2022. The management of the Company, including the directors of the Company, 
maintained discussion with the auditors from time to time on the audit engagement and audit 
findings, including but not limited to the going concern issue of the Company for the year ended 
31 March 2022. It was understood that the valuation to be conducted for the intangible assets of 
the Company (i.e. the intangible asset arising from the non-competition agreement in connection 
with the Group’s AR/VR applications operation and the intangible asset arising from the license 
right of gaming tables in connection with the Group’s gaming table business in Cambodia) would 
be critical and would affect their opinion to be expressed in relation to the going concern issue. 
Therefore, it might pose the professional risk associated with the audit mentioned by Prism in its 
resignation letter.

Elite Partners committed to allocate appropriate resources and professionals with working 
knowledge of our Group and our businesses, including engagement partner, engagement senior 
manager and engagement manager.
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Taking into account Elite Partners’ audit experience, industry knowledge, audit fee level, 
reputation, manpower allocation and business of the Group and the past interaction records during 
the previous engagement with Elite Partners, the Audit Committee, with discussion with Elite 
Partners from time to time, is of the view that the proposed resources and timeline are reasonable 
and the annual results for the year ended 31 March 2023 of the Group would be published within 
the prescribed deadline.

All other information contained in the Announcement remains unchanged and continues to be valid 
for all purposes. This announcement is a supplement to and should be read in conjunction with the 
Announcement.

By order of the board of
Century Entertainment International Holdings Limited

Ng Man Sun
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer
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